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 31st January 2023 

Dear Families, 

You will be aware that industrial action is taking place this week which means I have to alter our planned 

school week and timetables to ensure we provide essential support for our most vulnerable students and 

provide work for our examination groups. Please read the following information carefully: 

Teachers Industrial Action 

Due to planned industrial action on Wednesday 1st February 2023, school will be closed to all apart from 

those parents who have completed our questionnaire indicating that your son will be in school.  Please email 

admin@lns.org.uk if your personal circumstances have changed and you require our onsite provision.  The 

following arrangements will be in operation for our onsite provision: 

● School Timings: 9:40am (period 2) - 3:00pm.  Students will enter the school through the main gate on 

Stamford Street, or their usual entrance on Dutchy Street. 

● There will be no detentions set on this day. 

Arrangements for Year 11 – Online Revision timetable  

Year 11 will follow an adjusted timetable on Wednesday 1st February and will have access to the following 

‘live’ revision session.  Links for all sessions will be on your son's google classroom. 

Session Time 

English (Lang & Lit) 10:00am - 10:45am 

Maths 11:00am - 11:45am 

Science 12:30pm - 1:15pm 

History/ Geography  1:30pm -  2:15pm 

PE  2:15pm - 3:00pm 

 

Arrangements for all other Year groups (7, 8, 9, 10, 12 and 13) 

For all other year groups work will be made available online through google classroom.  For Years 7, 8, 9, 

and 10 this will be in the form of English, Maths and Science.  Work from other subject areas may also be 

made available. 

Transportation workers - Industrial Action 

In addition to the Teachers strike action, there are a series of planned strikes that will affect the entire rail 

network and selected bus routes on Wednesday 1st February & Friday 3rd February 2023.  Given our 
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central London location, and the heavy use of the rail and bus network for both staff and students, we have 

made the following changes to the school day during this period: 

● Wednesday 1st February 2023  (9:40am – 3:00pm)  

● Friday           3rd February 2023 (9:40am - 3:00pm)  

Affected Bus Routes 

3, 27, 45, 63, 68, 109, 130, 156, 195, 196, 201, 207, 267, 270, 278, 315, 322, 350, 367, 381, 407, 415, 427, 

433, 464, 482, 490, 969, C10, E5, E7, E10, E11, H20, H25, H28, H26, P5, P13, R68, R70, S4, U5, U7, U9 

Route 481 will operate but with fewer services on weekdays from 07:30-08:00, and from 15:00-16:00.  

School meals 

There will be a free breakfast bagel available for students on the 1st and 3rd of February 2023. Break and 

lunch service will be at the usual times. 

I will write to you all again should there be a change in any of the above arrangements. Thank you for 

ongoing support and please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr. M Schofield 

Headteacher 

 

 


